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Aspendale Gardens Primary School  

Newsletter—Thursday 17
th
 March 

INQUIRER     THINKER      BALANCED      RISK-TAKER        KNOWLEDGEABLE 

REFLECTIVE     PRINCIPLED     CARING     OPEN-MINDED  COMMUNICATOR 

Aspendale Gardens is an IB World School that strives to be internationally minded.   

Our purpose is to provide a supportive safe and dynamic learning environment.  We promote inquiry, curiosity, creativity 

and individuality.  We aim to develop a resilient, open-minded school community where all students become independent,  

emotionally intelligent and socially competent as they strive to achieve their potential as global citizens. 

FROM OUR ACTING PRINCIPAL 

This past week has been a hive of activity at A.G.P.S. with lots of rich learning opportunities for our  

students and staff.  

  

Year 4 Auslan Incursion  

As part of their PYP unit of inquiry into communication, our Year 4 students took part 

in an Auslan sign language incursion last Friday. The sessions provided a fantastic  

opportunity for students to learn how to sign the alphabet and basic greetings to each 

other.   

  

Year 6 Coral Vass Incursion  

Our Year 6 students welcomed Coral Vass, the author of the book ‘Sorry Day’, to learn more about  

Aboriginal culture and the importance and significance of acknowledging Australian’s past and coming  

together as a country.  

  

‘Clean Up AGPS Day’  

This week we have linked into Clean up Australia day by completing a ‘Clean Up 

A.G.P.S Day’. The students and staff were all eager to tidy our schoolyard and  

demonstrated great respect for the grounds and wildlife within.  

  

Years 3 – 6 Cross Country  

Congratulations to all the Year 3 - 6 students for their efforts with the Inter-House Cross Country on 

Wednesday. It was inspiring to hear about the motivation of our runners. Thank you to Mr King and Mr 

Murphy for their efforts in organising the day. Thanks also to the parent volunteers for your much  

appreciated help on the day.  A full report will be provided in next week’s newsletter. 

 

MARCH 

Monday 21 Division Swimming Carnival 

Thursday 24 Year 1 Supreme Incursions 

Friday 25 Year 6 Summer Lightning  

 Premiership 

Monday 28 School Tour @ 9:10am 

 School Council Meeting—7.00pm 

Wednesday 30 African Drumming Incursion 

Thursday 31 School Tour @ 9:10am 

 African Drumming Incursion 

APRIL 

Friday 1 CURRICULUM DAY - NO SCHOOL 

 ON THIS DAY 

APRIL 

Monday 4 Year 5 Cave Hill Campers Depart 

Thursday 7 Easter Raffle Drawn  

Friday 8 Year 5 Cave Hill Campers Return 

 End of Term 1 

 School Dismissed at 2:30pm 

Tuesday 26 Term 2 Begins! 

MAY 

Monday 2 Year 1 Bollywood Dance Incursion 

Tuesday 3 Years 1 & 2 Swimming Begins 

Wednesday 4 Mothers’ Day Stall Fundraiser 

Friday 6 School Tour @ 9:15am 

Friday 13 School Tour @ 9:15am 

2022 DIARY 
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Foundation Incursion  

The Foundation team have expanded their personal skills through 

a ‘Team Building’ incursion this week. They took part in a range  

of PMP like activities while using effective communication skills 

with their peers. Congratulations to the students for encouraging 

each other and for their efforts.   

  

Easter Raffle Free Dress Day  

A huge thank you to everyone  for your Easter donations and gold coins from our ‘Free 

Dress Day’ today. The fundraising committee will now use the donations to create prizes for 

our Easter Raffle fundraiser.  

Tickets will be sent home to families in the coming week.   

 

Next Week 

I'm looking forward to the Year 1 Team Building incursion on Thursday and I wish good luck to our Year 6 

students for their Lightning Premiership being held on Friday. 

 

REMINDER  

Dogs ARE NOT permitted on the school grounds, however we are allowing them to be on the grassy area 

around the school flagpoles. Dogs must always be on a lead and have an adult with them at all times.  

 

Take care, 

Susan Hunt 

 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and Aspendale Gardens Primary School is excited 

to be participating. The PRC application offers a range of exciting features including: 

• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 

• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding  students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or complete a book  

 review 
 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 

reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a set 

number of books by Friday 2
nd  

September, 2022. 

 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and 

teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian  

Premier and former premiers. 

 

To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  
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STARS OF THE WEEK 

 

TERM 1 WEEK 6 

Foundation 

Year 1 

Year 2 
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TERM 1  WEEK 6 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 3 

Year 6 
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GLEE CLUB 

Glee Club starts next week on Monday 21st March.  Glee Club will be 

held in the Garden for all interested Years 3—6 students. 

 

Well done 5LW! They have ALL brought in their recorders.  

 

Recorders can be purchased at Big W, Officeworks, Cranbourne and Nepean Music stores 

for under $10.00. Please bring them in as soon as possible this term to be stored in the 

Performing Arts studio until required. 
 

We had some Irish fun this week learning to dance the jig, sing an Irish song 

and play-a-long to some happy Irish melodies!  
 

We also learnt to Makaton sign to this week’s  wellbeing song ‘I’d 

Like To Teach the World To Sing”.  Makaton is designed to be used 

to support spoken language, for people with learning or  

communication difficulties. Makaton is often used alongside speech 

to help aid children and adults with communication. The signs used 

in Makaton are taken from Sign Language. 
 

Mrs Nicolson & Mrs McGregor  

    Performing Arts @ AGPS 
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YEAR 6 CORAL VASS INCURION 

On Friday 11
th
 March the Year 6’ers were fortunate enough to have a visit from the author of ‘Sorry Day’, 

Coral Vass. The students got to hear about how the story was crafted, from many years of research and lis-

tening to storytelling from our First Nations People, being paired with an illustrator and then the process of 

the story being told with images as well as words.  

 

Coral was thankful for the interest of our students, she wrote an email to us 

and in it she wrote:  

 

“Thank you again for having me out to your school on Friday, and what a 

terrific group of Year 6ers you have!! They blew me away with their  

questions on the day, as well as the questions I have answered  

below. 

 

Thank you too for the amazing book of their reflections, responses, writings 

and drawings of what they have learnt about ‘Sorry Day’ and the Stolen 

Generations. I loved reading and looking through this book, and it gives me 

much hope that this next generation of young people are not only full of  

empathy but they can be a catalyst for change in this nation.” 
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Years 3—6 Inter-House Cross Country 
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2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

The Fundraising Team have big plans for 2022 – COVID permitting of course!  

All funds raised this year will be used towards new equipment for the senior playground. 

Detailed below are the events that are currently planned. Please make a note of them in your  

diaries, or family event planners, now so that you don’t miss out on all the action. 

 
 

As with all events, notices containing everything you need to know will be sent out  

well in advance. The Fundraising Team would like to thank all families who have returned their 

orange ‘Just One Thing’ forms. If you haven’t completed and returned your form yet, you still can 

- it’s not too late. All our events rely on volunteers to make them a success and we can’t do it 

without you.  

EVENT DATE 

Free Dress Day (gold coin or chocolate 

donation for the Easter Raffle 
Thursday 17

th
 March 

Easter Raffle Prize Draw Thursday 7
th
 April 

Mother’s Day Stall Wednesday 4
th
 May 

Chocolate Drive Starts Monday 20
th
 June. Final date for money 

collection Friday 15
th
 July 

School Disco (Junior & Senior) Friday 17
th
 June 

Father’s Day Stall Wednesday 31
st
 August 

Parents’ Trivia Night Saturday 10
th
 September 

Christmas Raffle / BBQ TBC 
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https://thefatheringproject.org/dads-group/

aspendale-gardens-primary-school/ 
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OUR CANTEEN IS OPEN! 

WEDNESDAYS, THURSDAY & FRIDAYS 

Currently there are NO over the counter sales 

Please place Lunch orders via QKR  

QKR closes at 9:00am on day of delivery 
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